
Pooles Park Primary School 

 

*****CLASS NEWS***** 
Nursery 

We have had another great week and have welcomed 4 new children to our Nursery. We have read lots of stories and 
sang songs. The children have enjoyed choosing from a range of activities including play dough, sand, junk modelling, 
painting and writing. We have also set up a new sensory corner with a black out tent, light up toys and ball pit. Next 
week we welcome two new children and start more focussed activities. We will be doing first paintings and making a 
display of the children’s work. 

Reception 
We have had a lovely week in Reception, welcoming children back from nursery as well as new children to the school.  
The children have been enjoying exploring our inside and outside learning environment and discovering all the fun 
activities we have to do!  They have been settling into their new routines and have been making new friends.  Please 
make sure you label your children’s school clothes.  The jumpers all look the same!  Thank you. 

Year 1 
The children are settling in well to the routines in Year 1.  We have been learning about the character of Rosie Revere, 
an Engineer who celebrates mistakes.  We have had lots of discussions about ‘having a go’ and trying our best!  The 
children have enjoyed sorting lots of different objects in Maths, as well as learning how to write numbers in words - 
please practise this at home when you can. 

Year 2 
The children have settled into the second week of Year 2 well. We have continued to get to know each other and 
discuss our school values of being Ready, Respectful and Responsible. We look forward to seeing lots of you on 
Tuesday, when we welcome you into the classrooms to discuss the exciting learning that we have planned this year. 
Please note that lots of the children remembered their PE kits on Wednesday, but please remember to pack socks if 
your child is wearing tights with school uniform! 

Year 3/4 
It was lovely meeting and discussing the coming year with you all on Thursday morning -  we have an exciting year 
ahead!  Please remember outdoor PE kit on Monday.  We will be checking reading diaries and Mathletics on Monday, 
so please make sure you also check. 

Year 5 
We have been demonstrating our readiness to learn and started our topic of “All the World’s a Stage”, by sharing facts 
about Europe and delving into Romeo and Juliet.  Our Parent Meeting is next Wednesday, so please come if you are 
free – it would be great to meet you!  Please make sure to return permission letters for the Discovery Computing trip 
next Wednesday.  Thank you. 

Year 6 
This week, Year 6 have continued our learning about our school values.  The children have deepened their 
understanding about the UNCRC Rights of the Child and created class charters to display their rights.  Indoor P.E. 
lessons have explored the popular pre-war dance, the Charleston, and outdoor P.E. lessons have developed football 
skills this week. 
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ATTENDANCE WEEK ENDING 06/09/2019 
 
 

 
 
 

CLASS ATTENDANCE 

Finsbury Park ****100.0%**** 

Highbury & Islington 90.3% 

Victoria 91.9% 

Covent Garden 73.8% 

Piccadilly Circus 84.1% 

Crouch Hill 93.8% 

Stratford 85.7% 

Liverpool Street 79.3% 

Holloway Road 88.0% 

Caledonian Road 74.1% 

Hoxton 78.5% 

Shoreditch 86.0% 

 

 

We are a READING 
CONNECTS school 
 

 

                      PARENT GOVERNORS 
 
 
We have two vacancies for Parent 
Governors. The Governing Body has a 
wide range of responsibilities. These 
include, managing school finances, writing 
school policies and health and safety. If 
you are interested in finding out more, 
please come and see myself or Mr Taylor. 
A formal notice requesting nominations will 
be sent to all parents next week.  
 
Greg Crawford, Headteacher 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 



     HOLIDAYS DURING TERM TIME 
 
 

Parents/Carers are advised that they should not take their child out of school 
to go on holiday during the school term.  As a result, your child would miss out 
on important school work and may not be able to catch up.  This could have 
serious consequences on progress, attainment and opportunities later in life.  
Please note that you are liable for a penalty fine from the local authority if you 
take your child on holiday during the school term. 
 
It is also very important that your child comes to school on time in the 
mornings.  School starts at 9.00 a.m.  The school gates open at 8.50 a.m. and 
close at 9.00 a.m. Children should line up in the playground with their class. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        SCHOOL UNIFORM 
 

 

 

 

Reminder that children must wear full school uniform every day.  We have 

the following school uniform items for sale at the office: 

 

Navy Blue Swearshirt with school logo   £6.50 

 

Red Polo Shirt with school logo    £6.00 

 

Blue PE T-Shirt with school logo    £4.00 

 

Book Bag with school logo     £4.50 

 
                    Uniforms come in the following sizes: 

 

    Age 3/4 

    Age 5/6 

    Age 7/8 

    Age 9/11 

    Age 12/13 

 

 

 

 
 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Nature Workshop for Families: 

Make an Edible Bouquet to take home 

 
 

 

For Parents/Carers and your Children in Year 1– Victoria                             

On 

Thursday 19th September 
9-10am 

Come along and make an edible bouquet using freshly picked herbs 

and other produce from the garden. This workshop is FREE of 

charge and will be held in our Community Garden  

Meet Sophia at the office at 9am.  

 
 Nature Workshop for Families: 

Make an Edible Bouquet to take home 

 
 

 

For Parents/Carers and your Children in Reception– Highbury and 

Islington Class                             

On 

Thursday 26th September 
9-10am 

Come along and make an edible bouquet using freshly picked herbs 

and other produce from the garden. This workshop is FREE of 

charge and will be held in our Community Garden  

Meet Sophia at the office at 9am.  

 

POOLES PARK’S COMMUNITY GARDEN 

IS OPEN THIS AUTUMN   
Our garden is a beautiful, mini oasis for ‘Wildlife and Us’. 

Please come along and help us with our seasonal, nature-care activities or just simply pop in 

and enjoy this local, peaceful and uplifting green space. 

at 

POOLES PARK PRIMARY SCHOOL, LENNOX ROAD, FINSBURY PARK, N4 3NW   
Entry is through the garden gate on Hatley Road 

11:30am – 3:30pm 

on 

 

SATURDAY 28th SEPTEMBER 

and 

SATURDAY 2nd NOVEMBER 

 

Please note: Children must be accompanied by an adult 
 

  

  

  


